

Willamette Motor Club  
Minutes  
August 19, 2021

**Members present:** John Juhring, Chris Davie, Mike Glass, Ed Penna, Don Emerson, Gary Dulude.

**Meeting call to order**

Approve July meeting minutes

**Motion:** Chris Davie. Second: Ed Penna. Approved.

Webmaster Report

**Old Business**

- Action Items from July
  - Possible Donald truck stop site in Aurora (John)
    - After reviewing the site and logistics, John says 'no'.
  - Credits from previous years (Chris and John). Going forward with proposal from last month.
  - Maryhill needs
    - Tow truck (Mike actively working on it. Chris has reached out to Goldendale Chamber of Commerce for support.) Mike will send John and Chris an email with tow truck company from BCA Maryhill. This is critical for holding the event.
    - EMTs (Chris confirmed Rux's on board!) yea!
    - T-shirts and Hoodies - added to registration form on MSR. So far, so good.
    - Food for Saturday night bbq - No bbq this year.
    - Volunteers:
      - Tech person: Ed Penna, John Juhring, Paul Hawkins
      - Timing Chief: Ryan Davis
    - Can use John's pickup to haul the trailer, but need a driver. Mike will work on driver (Zach is first choice).
  - Cones
    - Ed P was going to connect with Ed D about the source we used last time and get quote for 50 cones. John found 19 (the last 19 in Oregon from Home Depot) 3M 12" cones for less than \$5 each. Went ahead and ordered them. Picking them up tomorrow. Looks like there are 6 more available. If the cones look good I'll grab those 6 as well.
- New helmets: Bill received from BCA yet? Yes - closed.
- Upcoming Evergreen event (8/22/2021)
  - John picked up new easel pad for times
  - Refill gas can - John will do it Saturday morning when he picks up the cones.

- Portapotty confirmed? Yes. Chris will send one more confirmation tomorrow.
- Other:
  - Tech - John confirmed with Rickey
  - John doesn't have a co-driver for Sunday so we may need to leave the trailer overnight on Saturday night. Concerns or other ideas?
  - Run Groups are not balanced. Twice as many morning drivers as afternoon (39-18). Ideas:
    - 1: Move NFP or another class to afternoon?
    - 2: Send email asking folks to respond if they want to run in both AM and PM sessions.
    - Option #2 will be tried first.
  - Meet at Evergreen at 10:00AM Saturday. By 7:00AM on Sunday.
- NHA News? (Mike)
  - No big new news. But Mike and team are looking for new hills to run.

### **New Business**

- Upcoming Event: (9/12) Summer Heat AX at Volcanoes Stadium
  - Already open on MSR.
  - Insurance. Covered. done.
  - Portapotty - to do.
  - Tech - Rickey?
  - Don will co-chair with John.
  - Ed Penna will not be able to attend.
  -
- Upcoming Event: Sublimity Harvest Festival Parade (Saturday, 9/11)
  - Ed Dilkes is coordinating. Reach out to Ed with any questions.
  - It's posted on FB.

**Motion to adjourn:** Gary. Second: Don

### **Action Items:**

- Mike
  - Send John and Chris an email with tow truck company BCA used.
  - Ask Zach to tow equipment trailer to Maryhill
- John
  - Send email to everyone who registered for the AM session on Sunday (Evergreen) to see if they also want to run in the PM session.